Important Information Regarding Compensatory Time Off for Employees in a Travel Status 

HRM Offices:  Please provide a copy of this Flyer to your Payroll Office

FLYER                                                      

Leave 05-09

January 28, 2005

TO:  Chief, HRMS


SUBJ:
Compensatory Time Off for Employees in a Travel Status 
The Office of Personnel Management (OPM) has issued interim regulations to authorize compensatory time off for time spent by employees in a travel status away from their official duty station.  The interim regulations amend part 550 of Title 5, Code of Federal Regulations, by adding a new subpart N, Compensatory Time Off for Travel.  The Office of Human Resources and Labor Relations (OHRM/LR) is developing Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) policy to implement these new provisions.  Effective immediately, employees should document their travel time for crediting purposes (e.g., time to the airport, time waiting for flights, time from airport to alternate duty stations, etc.).  Upon issuance of VA policy, employees will be able to request compensatory time for all eligible travel retroactive to January 28, 2005.
You may obtain a copy of OPM’s interim regulations at the following website: http://a257.g.akamaitech.net/7/257/2422/01jan20051800/edocket.access.gpo.gov/2005/pdf/05-1457.pdf
Please forward any comments about OPM’s interim regulations to Katie McCullough-Bradshaw and Deborah Brodbeck by March 14, 2005, through Outlook.  Questions about this Flyer should be directed to the following contacts:

Hours of Duty:  

Katie McCullough-Bradshaw – (202) 273-9836





Mail to:Katie,McCullough-Bradshaw@mail.va.gov



Pay/Compensation:

Deborah Allen – (202) 273-9700





Mail to:Deborah.Allen@mail.va.gov
Office of Human Resources Management and Labor Relations

Worklife and Benefits Service (058)

VA Headquarters – Washington, DC
